March 17, 2020

Dear Parents and Students,

School is one place you have known that your child is cared for, safe and loved, where she gets a quality education. We want to make sure your daughter's education continues as much as possible during this time. In order to best serve you we have come up with mandatory work which must be completed and returned to school when we return on April 20th.

We are also including some websites that will be fun, and helpful during this time. Parents, please encourage your child to do her best on the workbooks, and to do additional work online when possible. The workbook will be worth 100 points, per day, per class. Any incomplete work will result in potential failure of the fourth quarter of school. Completed, it has the potential to help your daughter have a wonderful start to the 4th quarter! Again, this work is NOT optional, it is mandatory, it MUST be completed for the first day back.

We are requiring each student to complete 4 workbook pages a day, which consists of the four core subjects. For example, on March 16, 2020, your daughter is responsible to complete day 1 and day 2 (pages 3-6). Continue each day so that she ends on page 90. Your daughter may use the internet for help with the work - example: google definitions of words, use of an online atlas, math help, and more. I highly recommend <a href="Khan Academy, BrainPop">Khan Academy, BrainPop</a>, and Scholastic for help in all subject areas, extra practice and fun activities and videos.

Please note: GREAT NEWS Spectrum is offering free wifi to all families with students who do not already have Spectrum. Also, if you are behind in your bills, they will not cancel and will waive fees for the next 60 days. SPECTRUM - 1-844-488-8395.

Any additional work completed, if handed in, will get extra credit points.

Parents, please make sure your child sticks to a routine. Limit screen time and social media. Have your child use normal school time to watch educational videos, do the assigned work, read a book, practice basic math facts, practice spelling skills, write stories about their days at home, write poetry, create art, be creative.

We are here for you, if you have any questions or need additional support. If you, or your child needs, please feel free to email us at <a href="mailto:dgarippo@nativitymiguelbuffalo.org">dgarippo@nativitymiguelbuffalo.org</a> (ELA) or <a href="mailto:jness@nativitiymiguelbuffalo.org">jness@nativitiymiguelbuffalo.org</a> (Math), kbartella@nativitymiguelbuffalo.org (social studies) <a href="mailto:mward@nativitymiguelbuffalo.org">mward@nativitymiguelbuffalo.org</a> (science), <a href="mailto:crosa@nativitymiguelbuffalo.org">crosa@nativitymiguelbuffalo.org</a> (silent reading). Please make sure to identify yourself so we know to whom we are speaking. We will help in any way we can.

Pages to be complete, per week, for each grade level: Grades 5, 6 and 7 will use the Summer Bridge Activities book 5 to 6; Grade 8 will use the Summer Bridge Activities Bridge Activities book 7-8. They should write directly in the workbooks.

Week 1 Section I	Parent initial when comple te	Week 2 Section I	Parent initial when compl ete	Week 3 Section II	Parent initial when complete	Week 4	Parent initial
Monday pages 3-6		Monday Pages 23-26		Monday Page 51-54		Monday Page 70-74	
Tuesday Pages 7-10		Tuesday Pages 27- 30		Tuesday Pg 55-58		Tuesday pages 75- 78	
Wednesday Pages 11-14		Wednesday Pages 31- 34		Wednesday Pg 59- 62		Wednesday pages 79-82	,
Thursday Pages 15-18		Thursday Pages 35-38		Thursday Pg 63 -66		Thursday pg. 83-86	
Friday Pages 19-22		Friday Pages 39-42		Friday Pg 67-70		Friday pages 87-90	

In addition to the workbook provided, your core subject teachers may have included mandatory work in your folder. Please remember that this is substituting the 8 hours a day that you would be in school.

Follow us on facebook and instagram! Check out Website and dojo for updates!

Take care and be safe!

The Saint Monica Staff